As a golf industry professional who is employed at a golf course in your District, I write today to OPPOSE AB 1910 [Conversion of Publicly Owned Golf Courses to Affordable Housing].
This bill singles out the recreational business activity that supports my family, while exempting all other similarly situated recreational business activities. That’s not anyone’s version of shared sacrifice or equity. That’s picking one loser among a sea of apparent winners – a legislative finding that my livelihood somehow provides less social utility than those that support parks, sports fields, equestrian centers, biking, hiking, swimming, tennis, pickleball, and this state’s enormous land conservancies.
I object to that finding. And I hope you will too.
Golf courses preserve open space, sequester carbon, provide habitat, promote biodiversity, and allow rainwater to get into groundwater basins.
And in times of global warming and record high temperatures, golf courses reduce temperatures in their surrounding areas. Publicly owned golf courses provide these benefits almost entirely in densely packed urban environments where they are most needed, and in communities disproportionately identified as “park poor.” Converting them to hardscape exacerbates both problems.
AB 1910 will harm the industry that supports my family, but it won’t put the slightest dent in this state’s housing shortage. Oppose AB 1910!

